The regular meeting of the Hamilton Township Planning Commission was held on January 16, 2024. Present were members, Jim Lytle (Chairman), Ron Allison (Vice-Chairman), Craig Boock, Tom Luzzi, Richard Myers and solicitor Andrew Benchoff.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Charmain Jim Lytle. The minutes of the December 19, 2023 meeting were approved as presented.

Plans and items reviewed:

Officers were elected for 2024, Jim Lytle as Chairman, Ron Allison as Vice-Chairman and Richard Myers as Secretary.

Final Land Development Plan for Jay Burkholder, a residential lot at 2860 Crottlestown Road. This plan was recommended for approval, pending approval by Franklin County Planning, on a motion by Craig Boock and second by Ron Allison; motion approved.

Final Land Subdivision Plan for Jennifer L. Eyer, et al. of lot D-D, a residential lot at 3623 Jenny Lane. The remainder of the property is an undeveloped agricultural lot. This plan was recommended for approval, on a motion by Craig Boock and second by Rick Myers; motion approved.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:21 p.m. by Chairman Jim Lytle.

Respectfully submitted,

flicht I Myn

Richard L. Myers

Secretary